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included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge to an honorable 
characterization of service and your contentions that, (1) you were separated for pre-service drug 
abuse and there was no significant evidence for such an accusation, (2) you should have been 
given the opportunity to attend rehabilitation for this “bogus” accusation, (3) the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA) has recognized that you were discharged honorably and your DD 214 lists 
your characterization of discharge as uncharacterized, (4) you are 10% service connected for 
hearing loss and are now disabled in a wheel chair for chronic inflammatory demyelinating 
polyneuropathy, for which you spent 110 days in a  and (5) you would like to gain 
100% disability as you incurred this disease at boot camp.   
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your failure to disclose 
your significant pre-service drug abuse, outweighed these mitigating factors.  Contrary to your 
assertion that the evidence of your preservice drug abuse was bogus, the Board found the 
evidence of your pre-service drug abuse to be credible and noted that you signed the 
documentation relied upon by the Marine Corps in processing your administrative separation.  
Further, the Board noted Marines separated within the first 180 days of entry on active duty are 
assigned an uncharacterized entry-level separation unless they meet the criteria for an exception 
to policy.  The Board found no evidence you met any of the criteria for such an exception. 
Finally, decisions reached by the VA to determine if former servicemembers rate certain VA 
benefits do not affect previous discharge decisions made by the Marine Corps.  The criteria used 
by the VA in determining whether a former servicemember is eligible for benefits are different 
than that used by the Marine Corps when determining a member’s discharge characterization of 
service.  As a result, the Board found that your administrative separation for fraudulent 
enlistment remains appropriate based on evidence you attested to through your signature.  
Therefore, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants upgrading your 
characterization of service or granting clemency in the form of an upgraded characterization.  
Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does 
not merit relief. 
 
Regarding your request for a 100% disability rating for your service connected disability 
condition, the Board concluded the Department of the Navy has no authority to grant you a 
disability rating for VA purposes.  Any issues related to VA disability ratings must be addressed 
directly with the VA.  Based on their finding, the Board took no action on this aspect of your 
petition.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 






